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FROM THE BIMA 
Rabbi Randall Mark 

Once Pesach is over, there is still a lot that goes on in the month of April 

from a Jewish perspective.  It has what I call the ñYomsò ï four holidays that 

were added to the calendar by the Israeli Knesset and have been adopted by 

the rest of the Jewish world. 
 

First is Yom HaShoah VeôHaGevurah, Holocaust and Heroes Remembrance 

Day. The most prevalent ritual is the lighting of a yellow Yom HaShoah 

Yahrzeit candle which you should have received, compliments of our Menôs 

Club.  If you did not, we have extras in the synagogue. On Wednesday, April 

11, after dark, light your candle. The Menôs Club has also provided a medita-

tion that can be recited as well.  You are welcome to join me in Fair Lawn at 

the Federation Commemoration (6:30 pm Beth Shalom) where Hadassah 

Lieberman will be the keynote speaker, or you can stay in Wayne and attend 

the commemoration at the Wayne YMCA. 
 

Next is Yom HaZikaron, Israelôs Memorial Day, which has also become the 

day to remember the victims of terrorism in Israel.  On both Yom HaShoah 

and Yom HaZikaron, there is a siren that goes off for two minutes when all 

activity stops.  It happens once in the evening and then at 11 am the next 

morning.  The mood of the days permeates society ï theaters and bars remain 

closed, and TV and radio stations broadcast programs, songs and stories re-

lated to the theme of the day.  It will be observed on Tuesday night and 

Wednesday, April 17-18.   
 

Yom HaôAtzmaut, Israel Independence Day, is the day after Yom            

HaZikaron. The message of the holidays is that independence is a result of 

the sacrifices made by soldiers who gave their lives.  Normally it is cele-

brated on the 5th of Iyar, but none of these newer observances can conflict 

with     Shabbat.  This year it will be observed on Wednesday  night and 

Thursday,  April 18-19. You can celebrate at the Wayne Y on Wednesday 

night.  There are special insertions in the liturgy that Conservative Judaism 

has incorporated, which we will do on Thursday morning at minyan (7am). 
 

Finally, we have Yom Yerushalayim, which marks the reunification of Jeru-

salem during the Six Day War in 1967.  It is observed on 28 Iyar or Sunday, 

May 13, beginning after Shabbat. Usually, the Celebrate Israel parade is held 

near this date, usually on the first Sunday in June.  Join us in New York City 

this year on Sunday, June 3 as we celebrate Israel @70! 
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Words From Our President 

Roberta Ort 

THIS IS ITé 
 

émy last LôChaim article as President of Shomrei Torah.  I must be honest; I am not sad to say that.  And I am not sad 

that my presidency is almost over.  However, I do not regret, not even for one minute, that I took on the job.  Itôs been 

two very busy and very rewarding years.  I challenged myself and was challenged by those around me.  Iôve learned so 

much and am sincerely grateful for the opportunities and experiences Iôve had in my role as President of Shomrei Torah. 

 

I would not have lasted one day on this job without the support and assistance I received from all of the volunteers at 

Shomrei Torah.  I want to especially thank my executive board, an amazing group of talented and intelligent people who 

met every month to discuss issues and brainstorm solutions.  So much goes on behind the scenes in order keep the 

wheels turning, the building standing, services ongoing, events happening, all while maintaining a school, a congrega-

tion, staff, and the all of the general duties of running and sustaining a synagogue. THANK YOU Stacey Maines, Tova 

Friede, Howard Hook, Bruce Seidman, Randy Reiser, Cindy Merker, Ivan Gerstein and Barry Blecherman.  You were 

my source of strength and success for the past two years! 

 

I also want to thank all those who served on the Board of Trustees for giving of your time and resources to support me 

and our shul.  Our meetings were always productive with everyone participating in respectful discussions, sharing           

insights and varied opinions.  We always pulled together as a team to get the job done. 

 

I would be remiss not to thank my predecessors for encouraging/convincing/pushing me into the presidency - my friends 

ï Judy Weil, Sheryl Sarin, Karen Weiss, and Cindy Merker.  Thank you for always being there to support, advise, and 

help me.  And last but not least, thank you Rabbi Mark for always listening when I needed to talk, and encouraging me 

to reach my potential. 

 

Over the course of my two years Iôve shared my personal experiences involving my family, my vacations, my job and 

even my escapade walking around Wayne in my pajamas in the wee hours of the morning.  Iôve talked about all sorts of 

topics in my articles, sharing my thoughts on balance, change, risk taking, traditions, habits, abilities, and community, 

among other things.  Iôve gotten to know many of you better and if youôve read my articles, or heard me speak on the 

bima, I think youôve gotten to know me a little better too.  That is what community is all about; sharing our lives and 

experiences together. 

 

Iôll share with you one last tidbit from my personal life, my latest challenge.  During the snow storm in March, while my 

husband, my oldest son and I were clearing a tree that fell on our car in the driveway, a massive tree from the backyard 

fell onto our house.  We ended up with ña skylightò in the bathroom, another hole in the ceiling in the laundry room, and 

a caved in wall in one of the boyôs bedrooms.  Everything on our deck was destroyed including my happy place -- the 

gazebo.  Jonathanôs car also suffered major damage with a caved in roof, broken back windshield and several dents on 

the side.  Thankfully, we are all ok, unharmed, and are just left with a mess to clean up and repairs that must be done.  

Itôs going to take a lot of time, patience and resources.  Itôs difficult looking at the mess every day and dealing with the 

insurance company, the contractor, the roofer, the car repair, and the tree company.  But if I learned anything from my 

presidency, it is to take things one day at a time. With the support of my family and friends, and my Shomrei commu-

nity, I know I can get through whatever lies ahead. 

 

Although my presidency may be over, my involvement with Shomrei is certainly not ending.  I plan to continue to be an 

integral part of our synagogue because THIS IS NOT ITé 

 

éTHIS IS US 
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Happy 70th birthday, Israel! This is a milestone. Given the facts, Israel at 70 is a miracle. Many of us 

would agree that the best way to get to know Israel is by going there to visit. The moment you are in 

Israel, you get beyond the books, the news reports and CNN. You get to feel the place,  see the sights, 

meet the people, and yes, feel its soul. All of a sudden, Israel becomes real, alive, and human. 

 

I was privileged to visit Israel for my 5th time in February. I never feel less than joyful and at home 

when I am there. The challenge, for many, is what can we do to enhance Israel engagement for our 

children who haven't visited the country yet? How do we begin to teach about Israel, and foster a real 

physical, emotional and spiritual connection? Is there a good way to meet the real Israel in a dynamic 

way without the trip? What do we do in the short time at religious school to reflect why Zionism and 

its founders are more relevant in 2018 than ever before? 

 

Teaching a third generation of people for whom Israelôs birth precedes their own is a challenge.      

Israel is established, and now is ñestablishment.ò My  generation grew up with the sinking images 

followed by the exhilaration of the Six Day War, the moral clarity of the Yom Kippur War, the hero-

ics of Entebbe, and the Camp David Accords, which laid the groundwork for a permanent peace 

agreement between Egypt and Israel. To teach and foster a relationship between Israel and our young 

people, whose gut connections with Israel are very different from my own, requires a new approach.  

 

After my trip to Israel two years ago with the World Zionist Organization and my Certificate for        

Israel Education, I redesigned our Religious School Israel curriculum. The very first fruits will be         

uncovered on April 15th when we have a mini Israel Fair showcasing what our students have gleaned. 

Itôs just the beginning of our studentsô journey. My goal was a 5-year plan which will not be realized 

here, but the foundation has been established. Letôs celebrate Israel at 70! 

 

Join us and learn what our children have learned on Sun, April 15th. Time to follow. 

 

Also, our 6th -7th graders are preparing to present their Tzedakah Fair on April 29th. Come learn what 

our students will share and support the organizations they have selected. 

 

CONGREGATIONAL LEARNING 
Judith Kuper Jaffe  
Director of Congregational Learning 

Calling gardeners and anyone who likes to play outside:   

Sunday, April 8 (after morning minyan) at 10 am to kick off 
the 2018 Garden Season . We'll be re-working the soil,            

fertilizing, planting cold weather vegetables, placing                     
additional anti-varmint fencing and more. Anybody (not just 

gardeners) can help.    
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Do you sometimes wonder. . .  Ok, another night, another dinner to cook. What Iõm I going to make today?  
 
What if I tell you there are 30+ brand new dairy or parve recipes just waiting for you to add to         
your menu? Yes, thatôs right! These delicious recipes will be in a special cookbook that you can keep. 
I know you are very anxious to know all the particulars, so here they are:  Sisterhood is having its 
Tenth Annual Recipe Dinner on Thursday, May 9th at 7:00 pm and you are invited! The only            
admission is for you to bring your favorite diary or parve dish to the party.  The dinner is being 
chaired by the three fabulous Sues once again, that is Nagler, Mirsky and Feldman, and that is a  
sure  guarantee for a delicious evening. Make sure to RSVP to Sue Mirsky at suemirsk@aol.com with 
your recipe to let her know that you will attend. Everyone will go home with an awesome cookbook 
with all the evening recipes just waiting for you to make. Yum!  
 
Now we know what we will make for dinner, we have to have all the ingredients. Well, I have an easy 
solution for that. SCRIP!  By now most of us know what it is   and use it whenever we go to market. 
So simple to do . . . Just call Marcy Marcus at 201-396-6660, Phyllis Staloff at 973-495-0865, Roby 
Weiner at 973-595-5393 or   the Synagogue office and purchase SCRIPT (gift card) to your favorite 
store. NO EXTRA CHARGES. Cards are available to Kosher Nosh, Shoprite Fairway, Stop  and Shop, 
Panera, Dunkinô Donuts, Starbucks, Seasons and so much more. When you purchase SCRIPT, you 
are supporting Shomrei Torah at the same time.  Win-Win. It is definitely the easiest FUNDRAISER 
we have! 
 
Lots of new items are coming in to the Gift Shop on a regular basis. Stop by and say hello to Lee Ann 
Beck and see whatôs new. Place your order for yarmulkes and/or tallit for your next B'nai Mitzvot or 
any other occasion. Lee Ann is usually available on Sunday mornings (when Religious School is in 
session), and can be reached by appointment. 
 
Linda Gaba, Sisterhood President 

SHOMREI TORAH SISTERHOOD 

A CONVERSATION WITH  

IRAQI U.N. AMBASSADOR T. HAMID AL -BAYATI  

 
Join us Tuesday, April 10 (after minyan or at 8 p.m.) for a lively conversation with the former            

Permanent Representative of Iraq to the United Nations, T. Hamid Al-Bayati. 

 

Dr. Al-Bayati is currently a Distinguished Professor at  Fordham Univer-

sity and has published works on counter-terrorism and history of Iraq under 

deposed leader Saddam Hussein. Our evening discussion will cover topics 

such as whether the U.S.-led invasion was good for America or good for 

Iraq; Iraqi relations with Israel; and tensions between Sunni and Shia Arabs 

in Iraqôs upcoming May elections. 

 

Ambassador Al-Bayati is now an area resident and has agreed to come 

speak with us, after he first attends evening minyan with us. He will take 

questions after our initial conversation.  

Please join us for what will be an interesting and entertaining evening. 

mailto:suemirsk@aol.com
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